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Glen Cove Community Remembers the Rev. Dr. Martin Luther King Jr.

32nd Commemorative Program Recognizes Dr. King through the Eyes of Youth

continued on page 2

Community Mourns Gasper Buffa
 Gasper Buffa passed away peacefully 
on January 19, 2016 at the age of 96 
in Port Charlotte, Florida. Beloved 
husband to Rose (nee Suozzi). Proud 
parent to Carol Williams (Silas), Linda 
Emmi (Thomas), Angela Buffa Tortorici, 
Gasper Buffa Jr. (Theresa), and 
Dominick Buffa (Liz). Grandfather to 
Cynthia Genova, Brian Robert Pascucci 
(Jennifer), Gasper Buffa III (Jennifer), 
Matthew Ernest Pascucci (Dawn), David 
Gasper Buffa (Nicole), Lauren Benedict 
(Christopher), and Paul Bradley Buffa. 
Great grandfather to Liam Pascucci, 
Luke Pascucci, Daniel Buffa, Jay Gasper 
Buffa and Silas Benedict. He is also 
survived by his sister Sarah Pachiarotti 

and many nieces and nephews.
  He was a Renaissance man who, at 17 
years of age, volunteered for the New 
Deal’s Civilian Conservation Corps. 
(CCC’s). In July, 1940 he enlisted in 
the United State Marine Corps, proudly 
serving in the Pacific Theater during 
WWII and was in combat at the Battles 
of Midway and Guadalcanal. With 
the 1st Marine Division on Midway 
Island in the Pacific, he survived an 
attack by the Imperial Japanese Navy’s 
planes commanded by Adm. Isoroku 
Yamamoto. After Midway he was sent to 
Guadalcanal earning the rank of Master 
Sargent and Crew Chief while serving 
with the Marine Aircraft Wing. He 

finished his service with an assignment in 
China. His commendations include: The 
Presidential Unit Citation with 2 Stars, 
Navy Unit Commendation medal, Good 
Conduct Medal with 2 Stars, American 
Defense Medal, Navy Campaign Medal 
with 1 Star, Asiatic Pacific Campaign 
Medal with 3 Bronze Stars, World War II 
Victory Medal, China Service Medal and 
the Occupation Service Medal.
  He wrote poetry during the war and has 
been published in Leatherneck magazine. 
When he left the service he started a 
building business on Long Island and 
became a well-known and accomplished 
general contractor and developer. Above 
all, Gasper loved his wife, Rose, who 
passed away in 2008, after 65 years of 
marriage. They were both involved in the 
community organization in the City of 
Glen Cove, New York, where he served 
in leadership positions in the Glen Cove 
Lions Club, Rotary Club, Glen Cove 
VFW, the Dan Daly Glen Cove Globe 

and Anchor, and Glen Cove Post 76 of the 
American Legion. He had a remarkable 
life. He will be missed every day.
  Funeral arrangements will be 
announced at a later date. In lieu 
of flowers, the family requests that 
donations, to be made in his memory, to 
the Wounded Warriors Project at www.
woundedwarriorproject.org.

 Children bundled up to brave the 
chilly weather conditions as they held 
with pride the banner recognizing Glen 
Cove’s annual march of unity as part of 
the City’s 32nd tribute to the Reverend 
Martin Luther King Jr.  Led by Sheryl 
Goodine, chairwoman of the Rev. 
Dr. Martin Luther King Jr. Birthday 
Commission, the group including Mayor 
Spinello, School Superintendent Maria 
Rianna, Assistant School Superintendent 
Michael Israel, Legislator Delia De-
Riggi Whitton, Judge Richard McCord, 
Council members Nick DiLeo Jr., Pamela 
Panzenbeck, Roderick Watson, parents, 
Glen Cove religious leaders, Glen Cove 
Police Chief William Whitton, Deputy 
Chief Chris Ortiz and other esteemed 
guests and community members, 
marched from the First Baptist Church 
to the Robert F. Finley Middle School. 
  “Harambe,” said Ms. Goodine as part 
of her opening remarks to the large crowd 
gathered in the Wunsch Auditorium.  She 
encouraged everyone to work together 
to keep Dr. King’s legacy alive and 
in her role as Mistress of Ceremonies 
took great pride in introducing a robust 
program featuring the voices of students, 

The Glen Cove community 

puts its best foot forward with 

a tribute march to honor the 

Reverend Dr. Martin Luther 

King Jr. Anthony Gallego, Gill 

Associates Photography
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Calendar of Events
Membership at the Glen Cove Senior Center is free and open to all seniors 
60 years and older who are Nassau County residents. Our ongoing weekly 
classes include painting, exercise with the YMCA, Tai Chi, chair yoga, 
brain boosters, walking club, choral group, dancercise, tap dancing, Spanish 
conversation club, mah jongg, line dancing, and many more.  Stop by the Site 
Manager’s office to register - you need to be registered to participate in any of 
our activities.  Need a ride?  Bus service is available from/to our “catchment 
area” upon request. The Center is open Monday to Friday, 9-5, and serves a 
nutritious lunch at noon.  Visit us at 130 Glen Street, Glen Cove, online at 
www.glencoveseniorcenter.com, or call for more info (516) 759-9610.
 
Week of February 8th - Special Events
 
Monday, February 8th @ 12:30 pm - ARTHRITIS EXERCISE CLASS 
INFORMATION SESSION W/ MERAV DEGUZMAN, NSLIJ
 
Tuesday, February 9th @ 10:00 am - 2:00 pm - AARP FREE TAX 
ASSISTANCE (SIGN-UP REQUIRED).  CALL (516) 759-9610.
 
Wednesday, February 10th @ 1:30 pm - LIFELONG LEARNING “AGING 
WELL WITH DAO-IN CHINESE YOGA” W/ ELIZABETH ANNE 
SMITH
 
Thursday, February 11th @ 3:30 pm - DANERCISE W/CAROL R.
 
Friday, February 12th @ 12:00 pm – VALENTINE’S DAY LUNCH - 
Celebrate love & friendship with music by Gail Storm.
 
A delicious, hot, healthy lunch is served every day at noon.  Consider joining 
us before/after one of our special events.

Glen Cove Junior Soccer League

Spring Intramural Registration

Place: City Hall
Date And Time: January 30- 10Am To 1Pm

February 6- 10Am To 1 Pm

Season Is From 4/10-6/12 On Sundays
For More Information And To Register Online Go To Www.Gcjsl.Org

Private and Parochial Schools

Transportation Requests Deadline, Due April 1, 2016
 
The North Shore School District would like to remind all parents and guardians 
of children attending private and parochial schools that transportation requests 
for the 2016-17 school year must be submitted in person at the Transportation 
Office by April 1, 2016 or sent by Certified Mail postmarked on or before 
April 1, 2016.  Failure to submit the transportation request form by the due 
date may result in your child being ineligible for district transportation for the 
2016-17 school year.  In this case, the cost and arrangement for transportation 
will be parental responsibility.  The State Education Department and the Board 
of Education require that a separate application be filed each year even if your 
child is already receiving transportation.
 
In accordance with New York State Education Law, transportation requests 
received after the above date will not be accepted unless a reasonable 
explanation is given for the delay or the District can provide the transportation 
under existing arrangements without additional expense.  A belated decision to 
enroll a student into school is not a reasonable explanation for late submission 
of a transportation request.  Those students who move into the District after the 
expiration of the deadline can still submit a written request for transportation 
provided such request is made within thirty (30) days after establishing 
residence in the district.
 
Please call the Transportation Office at 277-7930 or print the form from the 
District Website at:  www.northshoreschools.org.   The form may be dropped 
off or sent to North Shore Schools, Transportation Department, PO Box 412, 
340 Shore Road, Glenwood Landing, N.Y., 11547-0412.  

Glen Cove Community Remembers the 

Rev. Dr. Martin Luther King Jr.

32nd Commemorative Program Recognizes Dr. 

King through the Eyes of Youth
continued from cover

elected and school officials, performers, 
religious advisors and dancers.
  “When  I reflect upon the theme 
of today’s tribute, Dr. King’s Legacy 
through the Eyes of Youth, I am 
reminded that Dr. King’s words, lessons, 
beliefs and wisdom are as relevant today 
as they were during his lifetime,” said 
Mayor Spinello.  “His courage and 
dreams as a peaceful warrior promoted 
non-violent action to address the critical 
need for equal rights for all; now more 
than ever – in a world filled with conflict 
and tension– we need to stay strong and 
remember Dr. King’s convictions. “
 Ms. Goodine and Glen Cove High 
School’s Master of Ceremonies Mr. Allen 
Hudson III, in sharing program hosting 
duties, introduced the participation of 
our City’s, School District’s and area’s 
most talented youth, and special guests.  
Through their words, song and dance, the 
audience was inspired to think, sing out, 

clap their hands and stand up in honor 
of the Reverend Dr. Martin Luther King 
Jr.  Program participants included Glen 
Cove’s Color and Honor Guard, the Glen 
Cove High School Select Chorale, Glen 
Cove’s Poet Laureate Victoria Crosby, 
the Glen Cove High School Drumline, 
the Glen Cove Middle School Chorus, 
the ESOTA Dance Company, Cantor 
Gitlin of Congregation Tifereth Israel 
and the First Baptist Church Adult Choir.  
In addition, the speeches and remarks 
presented by Glen Cove High School 
Students, Ms. Eshone Cofield-Jackson 
and Ms. Tamara Gitlin as well as from 
special guest Mr. Abel Legenus and the 
Reverend William Wendler, Father Mark 
Fitzpatrick, Reverend John Ceasar and 
Elder Clarence Johnson were inspiring 
to all. 
  Glen Cove residents interested in 
joining the Rev. Dr. Martin Luther King 
Jr. Commission as a volunteer, please 
contact Ms. Goodine at (516) 385-4179.

The ESOTA Dance Company
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 RXR Realty, the redeveloper of the 
Glen Cove waterfront, recently hosted a 
holiday party to celebrate the New Year 
and kickoff 2016, which is expected to 
be an exciting time for the waterfront. 
 RXR Chairman and Chief Executive 
Officer Scott Rechler welcomed 
supporters of the Garvies Point project 
to the Glen Cove Mansion for an evening 
of food, drink and conversation that 
included an update on the progress of the 
project.  The over 120 assembled guests 
included Mayor Reginald Spinello and 
a host of other Glen Cove civic leaders, 
local business owners and residents.
 “My family is from Glen Cove, 
with my mom growing up on Woolsey 
Avenue,” said Scott Rechler.  “I spent my 
summers at my grandparents’ house on 
Crescent Beach Road, collecting shells 
at Pryibil Beach and getting ice cream at 
Henry's.  My kids grew up playing Glen 
Cove football and basketball.  To put it 
simply, I consider Glen Cove my home 
town.”
 "We are on the cusp of progress as 
we're about to finally realize a two decade 
old project which will transform our 
waterfront from a toxic, uninhabitable, 
federally designated  Superfund site 
into a vibrant 56-acre recreational, 
commercial, cultural and residential 
success story,” said Mayor Spinello.  “It's 
been a long time in coming for the City 
of Glen Cove and now it's finally going to 
happen.  We look forward to closing the 
sale of the waterfront property to RXR 
Realty in the second quarter and finally 
putting shovels going into the ground to 
help pave Glen Cove's future."
 Rechler told the gathering, “When 
I was growing up, I remember Glen 
Cove as the quintessential suburban 
downtown - a center of all activity where 
the community came together.  The 
redevelopment of the waterfront will 
return Glen Cove to its rightful position 
as a great destination for waterfront 
living, shopping and recreation.”
 To learn more about the Garvies Point 
project visit www.garviespoint.com.

(right) RXR Realty Chairman and CEO Scott 

Rechler told the crowd of his deep ties to 

Glen Cove and his vision for the rejuvenation 

of both the waterfront and the city.

Garvies Point Redeveloper Hosts Kickoff To 2016

Glen Cove Deputy Police Chief Christopher Ortiz and 

his wife Corey review the site plan for the Garvies 

Point project.
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 The North Shore Kiwanis Club honored, Carly Rovner,  North Shore High School senior, as the October recipient for Kiwanis 
Student of the Month.  This dynamic young lady has more than 300 hours of community service in a wide variety of projects and 
programs.  Some outstanding accomplishments include being an active  4-year member of the Key Club, as well as a mentor in 
the North Shore  Buddy Program; being a role model as a mentor for middle school age students. Other programs she participated 
in were Youth Decide Peer Leaders  and was a member of the AIDS Peer Educator Program.   Carly has also traveled abroad 
and shared many of her exciting experiences at the Kiwanis dinner honoring her as our Student of the Month.  Carly will enter 
the doors of Bucknell University in the Fall and the North Shore Kiwanis  Club wishes her luck and success with all future 
endeavors.

North Shore Kiwanis Club Honors Senior 

Carly Rovner Student of the Month

 The North Shore Kiwanis Club 
honored Miss Julia Albanese, graduating 
senior at North Shore High School, as 
Student of the Month for December .  
Julia took the Kiwanis dais on Thursday 
January 21, at the Swan Club for a 
dinner in her honor,  as the recipient for 
this award.  The Kiwanis audience was 
so impressed with this young lady as she 
told us, with such poise and grace, why 
she became a member of the key Club and 
wanted to give back to the North Shore 
Community. Julia related to her captive 
Kiwanis audience,  many of the projects 
she had the pleasure to volunteer  for and 
how  proud  she felt to be able to share 
her time to make a different.  Some of the 
projects with her experiences included a 
visit to the Nassau County Children’s  
Medical Center; giving a cuddly teddy 
bear to a sick child and putting a smile 
on that child’s face.  Going to the Ronald 
McDonald House in New Hyde Park 
and cooking  dinner for the families, as 
well as creating arts and crafts with the 
children  who were residence at RMH 
and patients at Cohens Children medical 
center….. putting a smile on children’s 
faces after a long day of treatment at 
the hospital.  She told us about some 
very special moments at St Christopher-
Ottillie Children’s Home and the annual 
holiday party, where she interacted with 
the residents with arts and crafts , as well 

The North Shore Kiwanis Club Honors Senior, 

Julia Albanese Student of the Month
as helping Kiwanian  Santa and his key 
clubber elf ,who also arrived and  gave 
out gifts to these very special children in 
deed.  These are just a few of the many 
experiences and special moments shared 

at the dais by our honoree.   As you can 
see, Julia Albanese is a very special lady 
and the North Shore Kiwanis Club is 
so very proud of her accomplishments.  
Pictured is her brother Michael, Miss 

Albanese, center stage,  with proud 
parents Lisa and James.   Also pictured 
is Key Club adviser and North Shore 
Kiwanian Julia Salat.
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SLAND TAXI

500N Broadway
Ste. 231

Jericho, NY 11753
(516) 676-0070

Fax: (516) 676-0258

ANYTIME- ANYWHERE

516-671-0707
24 Hour Door to Door service

All Airports ~ Credit Cards Accepted ~ 

Medicaid Accepted

Drivers wanted on all shifts

M
I
D

Ray’s Towing

516-676-7791
Serving the North Shore and beyond

Specialists in Recovery and 
Heavy Equipment Moving

500N Broadway
Ste. 231

Jericho, NY 11753
(516) 676-0070

Fax: (516) 676-0258

Johnson Construction Corp. 

516-375-8954
General contractors and builders

Additions, Alterations, Kitchens, Bath-
rooms, Residential and Commercial
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 The Glen Cove City School District 
Board of Education and members of the 
district’s administration recognized Glen 
Cove High School’s 2014-15 Advanced 
Placement Scholars and a substitute 
teacher who assisted a choking student 
at its Jan. 11 meeting.    
 Glen Cove High School Principal 
Antonio Santana and Assistant Principal 
Allen Hudson were on hand to honor 
the scholars, which were comprised 
of current students and Class of 2015 
graduates. In all, 39 students were 
honored.  
 “This is an amazing accomplishment, 
Santana said. “Technically the College 
Board recommends that students take 
only a handful of AP courses throughout 
their high school careers. These students 
have shown an adherence to such rigor 
and have challenged themselves to take 
multiple exams.”
 Superintendent Maria Rianna also 
honored substitute teacher Samantha 
Basile at the meeting. Basile recently 
witnessed freshman student Chris 
Zachary choking on a pretzel during class 
and performed the Heimlich maneuver 
to open his airway.
 “We thank you for going above and 
beyond and for helping our children stay 
safe,” Rianna said.

Glen Cove Board Honors a Hero and Student Scholars

Glen Cove High School’s 2014-15 AP Scholars are pictured with Board of Education members, Superintendent Maria Rianna (front row, 

second left), Glen Cove High School Principal Antonio Santana (back row, right) and Assistant Principal Allen Hudson (back row, second 

right). Photos courtesy of the Glen Cove School District

 The Weber family name has long been 
familiar to the 6,500 members of the 
YMCA at Glen Cove. Whether they are 
stopping in for their regular workout in 
the weight room or ready to swim their 
morning laps in the pool, the Weber 
Fitness Center is a powerful legacy to the 
family’s long-time support of health and 
wellness at the Glen Cove YMCA.
 Today, the Weber family’s tradition of 
support continues with the grand opening 
of a new Fitness Center comprised of a 
new line of Strength Circuit Machines, 
Free Weights and a dedicated “Functional 
Training Space”. Designed to help 
members build muscle, endurance and 
flexibility for real-life activities, the new 
training space makes key health benefits 
available to everyone.
 In conjunction with the opening of the 
new Fitness Center, the YMCA at Glen 
Cove proudly welcomes the return of 
Peter Foster and is pleased to announce 
his promotion to Executive Director.  
Foster began his career at the YMCA at 
Glen Cove over 20 years ago, recently 
lending his expertise to the Great South 
Bay Y as Associate Executive Director 
(2014-2015) before returning to the Glen 
Cove branch. Foster says, “I am delighted 
to return to my Glen Cove YMCA family 
and would like to thank the Weber 
family for their continued generosity. As 
a Glen Cove resident, I am particularly 
pleased to broaden our ability to bring an 
enhanced wellness experience to more 
and more people. This is a very exciting 
time for the YMCA and the Glen Cove 

Opening of New Fitness Center and Return of Peter Foster as Executive Director 

Inaugurate an Exciting New Era of Health and Wellness at the YMCA at Glen Cove
community, as well as all of the north 
shore of Long Island.”
 On January 15, 2016, a ribbon cutting 
ceremony officiated by Anne Brigis, 
President and Chief Executive Officer 
of YMCA of Long Island, officially 
honored the grand re-opening made 
possible by the Weber family, saying, 
“I am profoundly grateful to the Weber 
family for their bequest and generosity 
and to all the volunteers and staff, 
present and future, who had a role in 

bringing this dream to fruition allowing 
the Y to deepen our impact and ability 
to transform lives. I am very excited for 
the future of the GC branch under the 
dynamic and strong leadership of Peter 
Foster and thrilled to welcome him 
home.
 I am confident that we will continue 
to serve Glen Cove and the surrounding 
communities for generations to come.”
Angelo Stanco, Chairman of the Board 
of the YMCA at Glen Cove and a regular 

visitor to the fitness center at the YMCA, 
added that, “The new Fitness Center 
brings a new dimension to the type of 
workout available at the YMCA, making 
it possible for every person to gain 
strength and better endurance, improving 
their health and general well-being.”
The new Fitness Center is now officially 
open to members of the YMCA at Glen 
Cove. For more information, visit the 
YMCA website at ymcali.org/glencove

Pictured are Hon. Richard J. McCord, 

Glen Cove City Court Judge, with 

Angelo Stanco and Peter Foster
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The Reggio Way

Portledge School Invites You To Join Us on  

Saturday, February 6 from 11 am to 1 pm

Ideal for ages 1 - 8

For more information, contact Leigh Farrell at (516) 750-3224  

or email LFarrell@Portledge.org

Come out of the cold for this FREE winter event that will  

engage your child in a variety of fun-filled activities, including: 

 winter outdoor play (weather permitting)  painting  

creating with clay light exploration and more!

Refreshments will be served. Warm or Cold.

 a
Day

of
Play

355 Duck Pond Road, Locust Valley NY 11560  www.portledge.org/dayofplay

EV
EN

T 

RE
SC

HED
ULE

D
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There’s nothing more important than the health of our 

community. Glen Cove Hospital is here to provide you and 

your family with exceptional care. Our highly skilled team 

provides renowned emergency services and a wide range 

of advanced medical and surgical procedures. We have 

a dedicated brain injury unit, inpatient and outpatient 

rehabilitation services and are regionally recognized for 

excellence in cancer, stroke and diabetes care.

Great healthcare should always 
be close to home.
That’s why we’re here for the medical procedures  
you plan – and the ones you don’t.

 Your family needs 

quality healthcare  

in the community  

you call home.  

We’re proud to be  

the hospital that 

provides it for you. 

For more information 

on the many medical 

services offered at 

Glen Cove Hospital, 

visit NorthShoreLIJ.com
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 Deasy School first-grade teacher Steve 
Bromberg shared his recently published 
book “Simple Sam Eats…What?” with 
students and faculty as part of the school 
PTA’s PARP (Pick A Reading Partner) 
celebration. 
 Bromberg, who writes under the pen 
name Mr. B, has been employed with the 
Glen Cove City School District for 10 
years and said it was amazing to be able 
to share his writing.
 “It’s one thing to share your work 
with family and friends, but to show my 
students that their writing can become 
reality is a major accomplishment,” 
Bromberg said. During the assemblies, 
Bromberg read his book to the all of 
the school’s students, who were dressed 
in pajamas, as part of one of many 
planned PARP activities. He also read 
the transcript of his new book, which he 
hopes to get published. In both stories, 
the main character is trying to overcome 
his apprehension of trying new things, 
such as foods, roller coasters, etc.
 Bromberg said his goal when writing 
his books is to make them easy enough 
for first-and-second-graders to read 
individually and with their parents. He 
also acknowledge made them pliable 
for other teachers to use as part of a 
classroom lesson. 

Deasy Teacher and Author Shares First Book with Students

Steve Bromberg is pictured with students (l-r): Richard Martinez, Oscar Silva, Caroline Werner and Skylar Jackson Photos courtesy of the Glen 

Cove City School District
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 January 13, 2016… The holidays 
are over and it’s time to sweep up 
those pine needles and bid farewell to 
your Christmas tree.  Recently over 75 
Glen Cove residents did just that by 
attending the Glen Cove’s Beautification 
Commission’s annual Chip-A-Tree event.  
Participants watched as their holiday 
trees were fed into a machine converting 
their evergreens into landscaping mulch.  
The mulch will be used for Adopt-A-
Spots and other locations throughout the 
City this spring.   
 “I’m glad we had such a great turnout 

City of Glen Cove’s Beautification 

Commission’s Chip-A-Tree Event

Helps Residents Go Green

Photo Caption #3: (left to right) Beautification Commission members Joan Bessette, Lauren 

Silverman and Coleen Spinello hold tree saplings that were given to residents who brought 

their trees to be chipped.

for this event.  It’s always a positive 
when you can turn something that would 
have been waste, into something useful,” 
Mayor Reginald Spinello said.  “I’d 
like to thank Old Country Tree Service 
for donating their manpower, time and 
equipment as well as Landing Bakery 
who donated donuts and coffee.”
 For those who missed this year’s Chip-
A-Tree event, Christmas trees will be 
picked up curbside on Wednesdays with 
yard waste by the Glen Cove Sanitation 
Department. 

Photo Caption #1: (left to right)  Peter Duffy and Tom Duffy Sr. of Old Country Tree Service, 

Damion Stavredes, Darcy Belyea, Coleen Spinello, Lauren Silverman, Bob Lablaw, Bill Byrne, 

Bill Varrichio, Mayor Spinello and Tom Duffy Jr. of Old Country Tree Service.

In Response

To The Editor, 
 I am writing in response to the letter 
to the Editor in a recent issue of the Glen 
Cove Record Pilot entitled, “If Nothing 
Else They’re Consistent”.
 The writer opines that the voices in 
opposition to the current Waterfront 
plan and the Villa are just a rag-tag 
group of naysayers that oppose change 
of any kind, and “rail against everything 
regardless of its merits”. He believes that 
they don’t want the Piazza to succeed 
and that they are defeatists who have 
filed bogus lawsuits that seek only to 
delay, not stop the projects.
 This letter misses the mark…and not 
by a little.  The fact of the matter is that 
there have been many voices opposed 
to the CURRENT plan put forward by 
the developer of the Waterfront since it 
changed from the original concept to 
an overly dense, all residential project 
sometime back in 2007. 
 Rather than give you my own 
comments I would like to share just a 
few quotes from the public record as they 
pertain specifically to the Waterfront.
Here is one from a member of the City’s 
own Master Plan Task Force from way 
back in 2009:
 “…there is much included that I and 
my fellow members do not recognize. 
For example, we were never allowed 
to discuss the waterfront until very late 
in the process and then, only briefly. 
Most or all of us didn't want to see the 
project go forward with anything near 
the proposed number of units or building 
heights, even at the reduced 10-12 stories. 
We were constantly reminded that there 
was a contract for the waterfront, and 
thus we were never allowed to state our 
desire to lower the size and density of 
the project…  Not only were some of our 
concerns ignored or omitted, the draft 
master plan seems to bolster the RXR 
Glen Isle contract and other high-density 
projects currently in the proposal phase. I 
am outraged that not only will a contract 
which was born under cover of darkness 
be allowed to stand, but will also be the 
foundation of a master plan for the future 
of our city and waterfront.”
  These comments are quite ominous to 
consider. If one looks at New York State’s 
published documentation regarding 
Master and Comprehensive Plans, the 
whole point is to consider the community, 
the impact upon it and to develop a plan 
appropriate for the community. Going 
to the trouble of setting up a task force, 
and then ignoring that task force, flies in 
the face of public policy.  Additionally, 
this person didn’t just say “they didn’t 
consider my comments”, they said that 
they misrepresented what they were 
doing, and that they negotiated this 
contract under cover of darkness!!
  Here’s another comment from the 
public record:
“But the heart of the matter here is 
that the draft Master Plan states that 
its "emphasis is on general design and 
programmatic principles and policy-as is 
arguably the case for all Master Plans. It 
seems, however, that the Master Plan goes 
beyond acknowledging the contractual 
obligations that exist currently and is 
being contorted to match the waterfront 
project instead of providing a long-
term view of what is best for the city.”  
Carol DiPaolo, The Coalition To Save 
Hempstead Harbor

  And yet another “voice” in opposition: 
“Full residential use of the waterfront 
would not achieve many of the goals 
of the Master Plan. Further, broader 
residential development in the area, 
beyond that proposed in the Master Plan, 
may result in a net increase in the City 
density in excess of the current baseline, 
which could result in significant adverse 
impacts to traffic, community services 
and utilities.”  
 Can you guess who said that?  It was 
the Glen Cove City Council’s response 
to the request for full residential 
development on the Waterfront!!  Can 
we now add the City Council to the rag-
tag list of Naysayers? 
And finally:
“Over the past decade he has witnessed 
the unprecedented approval and 
construction of one high density 
development after another by outside 
developers who are given sweetheart 
deals for projects that are destroying the 
quality of life in Glen Cove. The City is 
now on the verge of turning over 50 acres 
of its waterfront on Glen Cove Creek to 
yet another private outside developer to 
permit the construction of over 1,100 
units (250 hotel units and 860 residential 
units) in several 16 story high sky scraper 
buildings. While Reggie understands 
that the waterfront area is in dire need 
of revitalization, he is committed to 
putting an end to this ill conceived over 
intensified development and others like 
it that have and will continue to be built 
unless something is done to stop them.”
This is a direct quote from Friends of 
Reginald Spinello from 2007.  It was his 
campaign’s representation of his view 
of the Waterfront plan.  Let’s now add 
Reggie to the list of naysayers as well.  
The writer further claims that this 
Waterfront plan is Reginald Spinello’s 
bold vision when it is actually the vision 
of RXR, a 7-billion dollar developer that 
seems to care nothing for Glen Cove, but 
only for further lining its own pockets.  
(This same developer has given almost 
$200,000, to Governor Cuomo, $45,000+ 
to Chuck Schumer and $5000.00 (The 
Maximum allowed) to Mayor Spinello).
Contrary to what he states, the voices 
of opposition are not opposed to all 
development, just over-development.  
These voices have included past and 
current residents of Glen Cove, Sea Cliff 
and the surrounding communities, and as 
evidenced above, even the current Mayor 
and the City Council. 
 These voices of reason have been 
consistently ignored. The lawsuit filed 
on behalf of over 100 residents against 
the Waterfront project is not bogus by 
any measure. It seeks to reset the clock 
on this ill conceived plan and win a long 
denied seat at the table for the people of 
Glen Cove, Sea Cliff and the surrounding 
communities. 
 Finally the writer incorrectly attributes 
a quote by George Patton (lead, follow, 
or get out of the way) to Ted Turner.
General Patton also wisely said "If 
everybody is thinking alike, then 
somebody isn't thinking."  Maybe it’s 
time to heed what reasonable people 
have been saying about this project 
all along… Common sense is that it is 
just too big, too dense and will cause 
permanent harm for our area. 

Roger Friedman
President

Committee For A Sustainable 
Waterfront
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North Shore 
Monuments
Plaques and Sandblasting

QUALITY WORKMANSHIP 
FOR FOUR GENERATIONS

Quality Granite In All Colors
Work done in all cemeteries

759-2156
Showroom: 

677 Cedar Swamp Rd.
Brookville, N.Y. 11545
Mon-Fri: 10am to 6pm

Saturdays 4pm  (closed Sunday)

Obituaries
Domingo Gonzalez

GONZALEZ, DOMINGO. Born in 
1932 in a small town in the northern 
side of the island of Puerto Rico, the4th 
child of Pazcual Gonzalez & Rizquilda 
Guzman. He came to the United State at 
the young age of 17, served in the US 
Army between the years of 1950-1953, 
and fought over sea’s in the Korean War. 
He then made his home in Glen Cove, 
Long Island back in the early 50’s. He 
spent most of his adult life in this seaside 
city which he called home.Survived by 
two daughters, Zaida Gonzalez & Evelyn 

Anspake. Five Grandchildren; Francis 
Nieves, Francheska Nieves, Rosemarie 
Anspake, Jonathan Anspake & Lisa 
Anspake AND two greatgrandchildren, 
Zayra Nieves & Amir Nieves.
He loved knowledge and believed that 
hard work would get you ahead in life, 
he was selfless in material belongings. 
He understood that money never made 
anyone happy.
His most valued possession was his 
family.Domingo was a loving son, 
brother, uncle, father, grandfather, and 
faithful friend, who knew the value of 
family and took care of the people he 
loved. He was the tower of strength that 
kept our family together, he was a loyal 
friend to those who had the privilege of 
knowing him. 
He will be remember and loved always 
by his family & friends. Visitation was 
a Dodge-Thomas Funeral Home. Glen 
Cove. Funeral Mass at the Church of St. 
Rocco. Interment East Hillside Cemetery. 
DodgeThomas.com

Antonio Capobianco
CAPOBIANCO, Antonio Vittorio of 
Glen Cove, NY on January 19, 2016 
age 79. Beloved husband of Geraldina. 
Loving father of Joseph (Anne) and 
the late Vincenzo. Proud grandfather of 
Anthony, Lauren and Elizabeth. Dear 
brother-in-law of Josephine Innamorato 
(Lorenzo), Grace Stanco (Frank) and 

PUBLIC NOTICE

legals continued page 13

The Ring Weeder, The County within this 
state in which the limited liability company 
is to be located is Nassau.  The SSNY is 
designated as agent of the limited liability 
company upon whom process against it may 
be served. The address within or without this 
state to which the SS shall mail a copy of 
any process accepted on behalf of the limited 
liability company served upon him or her is 
c/o United States Corporation Agents, Inc, 
7014 13th Avenue, Suite 202, Brooklyn, NY 
11228. The name and street address in this 
state of the registered agent upon whom and 
at which process against the limited liability 
company may be served is : United States 
Corporation Agents, Inc, 7014 13th Avenue, 
Suite 202, Brooklyn, NY 11228.  Street 
address of Principal Business location is : 39 
Willits Road, Glen Cove NY 11542.
----------------------------------------------------x
NOTICE OF FORMATION, BBM 
Computers LLC. Articles of Organization 
Filed with Secretary of State of New York 
(SSNY) on 12/09/2015. Office location: 
Nassau County.  SSNY designated for 
service of process. SSNY shall mail 
copies of any process served against the 
LLC to  THE LLC,  30 Clinton St. Sea 
Cliff, NY  11579. Purpose: any lawful 
Purpose or activity.
----------------------------------------------------x
Glen Cove School District
Kindergarten and
Pre-Kindergarten Registration
2016-2017
Registration for Kindergarten will begin 
on February 8, 2016 between the hours 
of 9:00 a.m. and 1:00 p.m.
To enter Kindergarten, children must be 
five years old on or before December 1 
of the school year.
Registration packets are available at the 
following locations:
Glen Cove Website – Our District, 
Central Registration
District Office (Thayer House)  located 
at 154 Dosoris Lane
School buildings
Registration for Pre-kindergarten will 
begin on March 7, 2016 through March 
11, 2016 between the hours of 9:00 a.m. 
and 1:00 p.m. 
To enter Pre-kindergarten, children must 
be four years old on or before December 
1 of the school year
New York State Income Guidelines are 
required to be met in order to be eligible 
for the Pre-kindergarten program. 
For both Pre-K and Kindergarten 
registration:
Proof of residency, proof of child’s 
age and immunization records will be 
required at registration.
Please call (516) 801-7001 or Marta 
Cala at (516)801-7008 to make an 

appointment or with any questions you 
may have.
-----------------------------------------------x
CITY OF GLEN COVE PLANNING 
BOARD NOTICE OF PUBLIC 
HEARING
PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that a PUBLIC 
HEARING will
be held by the Glen Cove Planning 
Board on Tuesday, February 2, 2016, at 
7:30 p.m. at the Council  Chambers,
City Hall, 9 Glen Street, Glen Cove, 
N.Y., when all interested persons will 
be given an opportunity to express their 
views on the following application:
HARBOR DAY CARE CENTER, INC. 
Applicant proposes to amend existing 
Special Useto expand the kitchen 
facilities to include a stove with ovens at 
the Day Care/Learning Facility at
41 Forest Avenue, Glen Cove, N.Y., as 
shown on the Nassau County Land & 
Tax Map as Section 30, Block D-1, Lot 
566, and located in the B-3 Shopping 
Center District in accordance with the 
Glen Cove Zoning Ordinance.

Dated: January 26, 2016            
THOMAS J. SCOTT, Chairman

Glen Cove Planning Board
-----------------------------------------------x
PUBLIC HEARING NOTICE
PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that a public 
hearing will be held as to the following 
matter:
Agency:          Board of Trustees, Village 
of Sea Cliff
Date:                February 8, 2016
Time:                7:00 pm
Place:              Village Hall, 300 Sea Cliff 
Avenue, Sea Cliff, New York
 Subject: Application of Chris Doran 
and George Schidlovsky d/b/a Oak 
Room Tavern, 242 Sea Cliff Avenue, Sea 
Cliff, New York for renewal of a cabaret 
license pursuant to Village Code 50 for a 
period of three (3) years.  Premises are 
designated as Section 21, Block 131, Lot 
1373 on the Nassau County Land and 
Tax Map.
At the said time and place, all interested 
persons may be heard with respect to 
the foregoing matters.  All relevant 
documents may be inspected at the office 
of the Village Clerk, Village Hall, 300 
Sea Cliff Avenue, Sea Cliff, New York, 
during regular business hours.

Larry Graziosi (Tommasina). Visitation 
at Dodge-Thomas Funeral Home of Glen 
Cove.  Mass at the Church of St. Rocco. 
Interment Locust Valley Cemetery. 
DodgeThomas.com

William Lyons
Lyons, William J. of Glen Head, NY 
on Jan. 22, 2016.  Past President, 
Chaplain Emeritus and 70 year member 
of Glenwood Fire Co.; member of 
Glenwood American Legion and Glen 
Cove Masonic Lodge.  Loving husband 
of Kathy for 63 years.  Loving father 
of Donald (Nancy) and Lisa Farrell 
(Richard).  Cherished grandfather 
of Tyler Lyons and Thomas Farrell. 
Interment East Hillside Cemetery, Old 
Brookville, NY.  Donations may be made 
to Long Island Alzheimer’s Foundation, 
5 Channel Dr., Port Washington, NY 

11050 or Hospice Care Network, 99 
Sunnyside Blvd., Woodbury, NY  11797.    
Arrangements by Whitting Funeral 
Home.

Camilo Arias
Arias, Camilo of Sea Cliff, NY on January 
19, 2016.  Beloved husband of Josefina.  
Loving father of Josefina (William) 
Watt and Raquel (Dr. Giovanni) Laneri.  
Cherished grandfather of Raquel Laneri 
(Dante Ciampaglia), Rebecca (Lon) 
Keeley, Natalie (John) Hurst, William 
(Samantha Cummins) Watt, Margaret 
(Keith) Esernio and great grandfather of 
Lon Christian Keeley & Evelyn Hurst. 
Funeral Mass at St. Mary’s RC Church, 
Roslyn, NY.  Entombment Holy Rood 
Cemetery, Westbury, NY. Arrangements 
by Whitting Funeral Home.
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Dear Great Book Guru,  
I am leaving Sea Cliff for a week in 
sunny Miami- of course, I am bereft- 
there is no place I would rather be than 
Sea Cliff- snowy or sunny . So can you 
recommend a good book, something so 
compelling to read that it will get me 
through my time in the wildness?  
Dreading to Leave

Dear Dreading to Leave,  
I understand your feelings completely 
and I just read a rather long, very 
engrossing legal thriller by Nick Stone: 
THE VERDICT. Stone is an English 
citizen with a French-Haitian background 
who has won numerous literary awards 
in England but is relatively unknown 
here in the States.  Set in London over 
the last twenty years, THE VERDICT 
is reminiscent of a John Grisham work 
at its best: great dialogue, cleverly 
unfolding story line, colorfully rogue 
characters, and a morally flawed hero.  
The story opens with Vernon Jackson, a 

- Ann DiPietro

billionaire financier, in a lush hotel suite, 
preparing his acceptance speech for “ 
The Ethical Person of the Year” award;  
as Jackson’s sordid history is revealed, 
we are equally horrified and amused at 
the irony of his  having been considered 
for this honor. The hero narrator of the 
tale is Terry Flynt, a law clerk with a 
history of “bad moments,” who has 
the unenviable task of proving Jackson 
innocent of  a particularly violent 
murder. Israeli operatives, South African 
assassins, Quaker missionaries, and real 
estate moguls all join in to make for a 
story that is fascinating from beginning 
to end. Recommended!

PUBLIC NOTICE
 
Any person having a disability 
which would inhibit attendance at, or 
participation in, the hearing should 
notify the Village Clerk at least three 
business days prior to the hearing, so 
that reasonable efforts may be made 
to facilitate such attendance and 
participation. 
Dated:  January 25, 2016

BY ORDER OF THE MAYOR AND 
TRUSTEES

----------------------------------------------x
PUBLIC HEARING NOTICE
PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that a public 
hearing will be held as to the following 
matter:
 
Agency:          Planning Board, Village of 
Sea Cliff Date:
February 10, 2016

This week's celebrity, a talented and 
highly capable character who, was born 
on July 31, 1935 in Plainfield, New 
Jersey, but grew up in Rhode Island. By 
age 10, his family moved to California 
and he became very keen in the dramatic 
arts in high school, but often preferred 
to put on his one-man shows rather than 
participant in large school productions. 
His drama teacher took note of his 
growing talent and referred him to the 
Plymouth Theater in Massachusetts, 
where he appeared in summer stock. 
Afterwards, he appeared in several off-
Broadway production in New York 
City. After spending considerable time 
traveling in both the United States and 
abroad, he turned his attention back to his 
love of the dramatic arts, and scored his 
first minor movie role in "The Culpepper 
Co." (1972), as a somewhat jovial but 
deadly cowhand with Bob Hoskins. 
He then cropped up as gangster "Harry 
Pierpont" in "Dillinger" (1973), before 
beginning a long association with Clint 
Eastwood, starting off with "High Plains 
Drifter' (1973), then as kind-hearted 
thief, "Eddie Goody" in "Thunderbolt 
and Lightfoot" (1974), as Clint's buddy, 
"Orville Boggs" in "Every Which Way 
But Loose" (1978) and "Any Which Way 
You Can" (1980), then as a hen-pecked 

husband in "Bronco Billy" (1980), and 
as "Ricky Z", in "Pi Cadillac" (1989).

Last Week's Celebrity
Last week's celebrity was Barbara Bain. 
Her earliest TV appearance included 
CBS's "Tightrope" with Mike Connors, 
who would go on to his CBS "Mannix" 
detective series and three ABC series: 
"The Law and Mr. Jones" with James 
Whitmore, "Adventures in Paradise" 
with Gardner McKay and "Straightaway" 
with Brian Kelly and John Ashley. After 
a recurring role as David Janssen's  
romantic interest in "Richard Diamond, 
Private Detective" in 1959, she guest 
starred on two "Perry Mason" episodes. 
This writer happen to catch her, the 
other night, at 11:30 p.m. as "Madelyn 
Terry" in the 1960 "PM" episode, "The 
Case of the War Wildcatter" on the new 
Cablevision channel 33, "ME-TV", out 
of Middletown, New Jersey, where a 
viewer can tune in to the classic barrister 
twice a day M-F at 9 a.m. and again 
at 11:30 p.m. By the way, if you are 
channel searching for old TV episodes 
of days gone-by, there is also the new 
Channel 112 station DECADES. The 
last two weekends were marathons of 
"Hill Street Blues" and our Long Island 
native son, Telly Savalas on "Kojak"...be 
still my heart!

However, back to our celebrity, aside 
from co-starring with real life husband, 
Martin Landau, on the original "Mission: 
Impossible", she starred opposite him 
again in the sci-fi TV series "Space: 
1999" (1975-77), as "Dr. Helena Russell" 
and the new made for TV film "Harlem 
Globetrotters on Gilligan's Island". 
At age 84, she is involved with many 
charitable causes, including literacy. She 
is also involved with both her daughters' 
careers, actress Juliet Landau and film 
producer, Susan Bain Landau Finch.

Time:              7:30 p.m.
Place:             Village Hall, 300 Sea Cliff 
Avenue, Sea Cliff, New York
Subject:    [Continued] Application of  
Tara and Erik Nakutavicius, 9 Preston 
Avenue, Sea Cliff, New York for a special 
permit pursuant to Village Code §64 3 to 
construct a retaining wall and fencing in 
excess of four (4) feet in height. Premises 
are designated as Section 21, Block 189, 
Lot 6 on the Nassau County Land and 
Tax Map.
Application of Digiovanni and Associates 
Architects, 26 Preston Avenue, Sea Cliff, 
as agent for Sloop Redhead Inc. for 
site plan approval pursuant to Village 
Code Chapter 107 to construct a new 
residence at premises located at 299 
Prospect Avenue, Sea Cliff. Premises 

 Many research studies have shown 
the positive effects of quality early 
childhood education on future academic 
development, educational attainment, 
and earnings later in life. Yet, hundreds 
of thousands of children in the U.S. have 
no access to the programs that can help 
them build literacy skills and prepare 
them for kindergarten and beyond. 
Now families in Glen Head, Glenwood 
Landing, Greenvale, Old Brookville and 
Roslyn Harbor have access to Gale’s Miss 
Humblebee's Academy, an educational 
program that assists libraries’ youngest 
learners in building foundational literacy 
skills.
  Through the Gold Coast Public 
Library, parents and children can access 
the fun and interactive learning program. 
Designed for children ages 3 to 6 and 
employing friendly cartoon characters 
to guide learning activities, Miss 
Humblebee's Academy is an easy-to-use, 
interactive and award-winning online 
and mobile-accessible kindergarten-
readiness solution. It offers hundreds 
of lessons spanning all major academic 
subjects, weekly progress reports, 
and is the only library-based resource 
that provides assessments to measure 
proficiency and learning outcomes.
  Miss Humblebee’s Academy provides 
children an opportunity to learn while 
having fun in a safe online classroom 
environment with no pop-ups, ads, or 
links to other websites.  It provides 
parents with tools to measure their 

Gold Coast Public Library Introduces New Digital Early 

Literacy Program to Support Kindergarten Readiness

Miss Humblebee’s Academy is fun and interactive;

includes hundreds of lessons across all subject areas

child’s kindergarten-readiness while 
working at the library, at home or on 
the go. The program assesses cognitive 
skills at regular intervals for measurable 
improvement toward kindergarten-
readiness and offers a developmental 
observation checklist allowing parents to 
review and record social and emotional 
growth as an additional condition of 
school preparedness. Weekly emails alert 
parents to review curriculum progress 
and assessment results that are available 
online 24/7.
 Families can access Miss Humblebee’s 
Academy at the library, home, or on-the-
go via iPads, tablets, and smartphones.  
A portion of the curriculum is also 
available offline in the form of printables 
and worksheets.
 Parents receive several measures to 
provide insight into their children’s 
learning progress through a cognitive 
skills assessment, parent observation 
checklist and progress reports.
 Gold Coast Public Library district 
residents can access Miss Humblebee’s 
Academy by visiting the library’s 
website’s children’s page at www.
goldcoastlibrary.org/departments/
childrens.
 

For questions or more information, 
please call the Library at 516-759-8300, 
stop by, 50 Railroad Ave. Glen Head, or 
email gcinfo@goldcoastlibrary.org.

LEGAL NOTICE continued from 14

NOTICE continued from page 12



Week of January 28, 2016Gold Coast GazettePage 14

Classifieds
Gold Coast

Auto Donations

Donate your car to Wheels For 
Wishes, benefiting Make-A-
Wish.  We offer free towing 
and your donation is 100% tax 
deductible.  Call 631-317-2014 
Today!

Drivers

We want you! To DriveAway 
our new box trucks to customers 
nationwide. Will Train. No CDL 
Required. Next day pay! Please 
call (574)213-8277

Help Wanted

Can You Dig It? Heavy 
Equipment Operator Career! We 

Offer Training and Certifications 
Running Bulldozers, Backhoes 
and Excavators. Lifetime 
Job Placement. VA Benefits 
Eligible! 1-866-362-6497

NEW YEAR, NEW AIRLINE 
CAREERS  Get trained as FAA 
certified Aviation Technician. 
Financial aid for qualified 
students. Job placement 
assistance. Overnight classes 
available. Call AIM 866-296-
7093

Land For Sale

REPOSSESSED LAND 
BARGAINS!Coopers town 
Lakes Region & Catskill 
Mountains! 5 acres- $19,900 11

acres- $39,900 Streams, lake 
access, mountain views! 
Clear title, fully guaranteed 
transaction! Owner financing! 
Call 888-905-8847. 
NewYorkLandandLakes.com

Wanted

CASH for Coins! Buying 
Gold & Silver. Also Stamps & 
Paper Money, Comics, Entire 
Collections, Estates. Travel to 
your home. Call Marc in NY: 
1-800-959-3419

City Of Glen Cove Parks & Recreation Department
Gold Coast Little League Announces 2016 Registration Dates

 
Gold Coast Little League is a baseball and softball program for boys and girls in Glen Cove and 
surrounding communities currently in Pre-Kindergarten through Grade 9, operating under the direction 
of the City of Glen Cove Parks & Recreation Dept.
 
Gold Coast Little League is scheduled to kick off the 2016 season with a Parade and Opening Day 
Ceremony on Saturday, April 16.  All players are guaranteed a 12-game season plus playoffs, with 
games to be played at John Maccarone Memorial (City) Stadium in Glen Cove.  Based on enrollment, 
some inter-league games may be played on neighboring community fields.
 
Registration will be held in the Main Chambers at Glen Cove City Hall (9 Glen Street, Glen Cove) on                               
  Saturday, January 30                        10 AM – 1 PM
  Saturday, February 6                        10 AM – 1 PM
  Saturday, February 13                      10 AM – 1 PM  

“The mission of our league is to provide a wholesome, healthy activity for children using the ball 
field as a classroom to instill discipline, teamwork, sportsmanship and fair play,” said Darcy Belyea, 
Director of Glen Cove Parks & Recreation. 
 
Registration fee includes uniform (shirt, hat, pants & socks) and team photo for each player.  Glen 
Cove residency is not required to participate and please bring your child to registration to allow for 
correct uniform sizing.  Birth certificates are required at registrations for all players born after 2007 and 
for first-time registrants.  The League welcomes parent and interested adult volunteers and interested 
parties can inquire at registration about volunteering their time. 
 
For further information, please call Glen Cove Parks & Recreation at 516-676-3766 during business 
hours (9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. Monday through Friday) or visit goldcoastlittleleague.com.

are designated as Section 21, 
Block K, Lot 759 on the Nassau 
County Land and Tax Map.
[Continued] Application of 14 
Bay Avenue Commons, LLC, 
14 Bay Avenue, Sea Cliff, 
New York to construct one or 
more retaining walls at the 
premises and to maintain and/
or modify the driveway and the 
rear yard, which construction 
requires approval pursuant to 
Village Code Chapter 64 in 
that retaining walls in excess of 
four (4) feet in height require 
Planning Board approval and 
Village Code Chapter 107 for 
site plan approval. Premises are 
designated as Section 21, Block 
F, Lot 89 on the Nassau County 
Land and Tax Map.

 At the said time and place, all 
interested persons may be heard 
with respect to the foregoing 
matters. All relevant documents 
may be inspected at the office 
of the Village Clerk, Village 
Hall, 300 Sea Cliff Avenue, Sea 
Cliff, New York, during regular 
business hours.
Any person having a disability 
which would inhibit attendance 
at, or participation in, the 
hearing should notify the Village 
Clerk at least three business 
days prior to the hearing, so that 
reasonable efforts may be made 
to facilitate such attendance and 
participation.
Dated: January 27, 2016
BY ORDER OF THE 
PLANNING BOARD

-----------------------------------x

Legal Notice Continued From Page 13
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All Saints 
Regional Catholic School

Open House
January 31, 10 am-1 pm

Faith - Foundation - Future

12 Pearsall Ave., Glen Cove, NY 11542

516-676-0762
www.asrcatholic.org

We prepare our students for

the careers of tomorrow!

Dramatic academic and institutional initiatives undertaken at ASR over the past two years 

have resulted in a learning model which supports 21st century learning.

• ASR is the only school in the Diocese headed by 
a Priest as its Headmaster.

• Each ASR student enjoys a substantial tuition 
scholarship.

• Additional tuition assistance is available to the 
children of many middle-income families.

• All middle school religion classes are taught by 
Pastors of our local parishes and other Priests.

Clubs, Sports, School Plays, 
Band, Liturgical Chorus, Newspaper, 

Christian Service and more…

FREE

Visit ASR to discover
the Catholic School

difference!

• A challenging curriculum with differentiation 
for each child

• World Languages Grades 1-8
  (Italian, Spanish, Latin)
• Dedicated faculty with N<S certi¿cations and 
advanced degrees

• Academic intervention services and programs 
for special needs

• Advanced math / Regents program
• Full day Pre-K
• Smart Boards in each class;
  iPads and up-to-date media center

Before & After
School Care
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We’ve dramatically increased 
the reliability of the electric grid 
in areas where we’ve trimmed 
trees. In fact, this year, we’ll invest 
more than $500 million in reliability 
programs. Learn more about all 
the improvements we’re making 
at www.psegliny.com/reliability

60 % FEWER 
 OUTAGES


